
 

April 30, 2021 

The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 
Chairwoman 
Committee on Appropriations 
Room H-307, The Capitol 
Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Kay Granger  
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations 
1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

I am requesting funding for Hart Park Pickleball and Fitness Circuit in fiscal year 2022. The entity to 

receive funding for this project is the City of Orange, located at 300 E Chapman Ave., Orange, California 

92866. 

The funding would be used to add new recreation opportunity for the community because currently, 

Orange does not have any outdoor pickleball.  In this high-density, low-income community, where 

COVID-19 cases were double the rest of the community, families do not have sufficient outdoor space 

for activities, which contributes to co-morbidity health issues. I certify that neither I nor my immediate 

family has any financial interest in this project. 

Sincerely, 

 

J. Luis Correa 

Member of Congress  

 


